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THE SALT LAKE CITY PUBLIC LIBRARY SYSTEM DRAFT - PENDING BOARD APPROVAL

The Salt Lake City Public Library Board of Directors held their monthly meeting and annual election of
officers on Monday, June 24, 2013 at 4:00pm in the Main Library Boardroom, 210 East 400 South,
Salt Lake City, Utah.

Those in Attendance

Kevin Werner, President; Luana Chilelli; Pete Giacoma; Hugh Gillilan; Ella Olsen; and Denise
Thornhill. Vice President Emilie Charles and Secretary Elizabeth Gupta were excused.

Additional staff in attendance: Jace Bunting, Finance Manager; Shelly Chapman, Human
Resources Manager; Deborah Ehrman, Associate Director; Tommy Hamby, Administrative
Assistant; Linda Hamilton, Acting Director; and Patty Steed, Associate Director.

Representatives from Salt Lake City: Paul Nielson, City Attorney; Russell Weeks, Salt Lake City
Council Policy Analyst.

L CALL TO ORDER
Mr. Werner called the meeting to order at 4:02pm.

Mr. Werner noted that this meeting will be the last for Mr. Gillilan and Ms. Hamilton and

thanked them for their service. Ms. Hamilton and other Board members thanked Mr. Gillilan for

his service and the pleasure it has been to work with him.

Brooke Young, President of the Library Employees Organization read the following statement to

Mr. Gillilan:
On behalf of the staff of the Library, the Library Employees Organization would like to thank
you for your incredible dedication to the Salt Lake City Public Library. Over the years you
have worked tirelessly for the good of the organization. The countless hours and stresses that
you have taken on during your time on the Board is amazing, and the staff appreciates the
service you have donated to the Library. Thank you.

Mr. Gillilan thanked the Board and staff.

Mr. Werner and other Board members thanked Ms. Hamilton for her work.

Il APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Mr. Werner moved that the minutes of the May 20, 2013 Board meeting be approved as written.
Mr. Giacoma seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

Mr. Werner moved that the minutes of the May 24, 2013 Board meeting be approved as written.
Ms. Chilelli seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

Mr. Werner moved that the minutes of the May 30, 2013 Board meeting be approved as written.
Ms. Chilelli seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

1. COMMUNICATIONS AND PUBLIC COMMENT
No Public Comment.

Iv. OLD BUSINESS

Library Employee Handbook

After meeting with Board members, some additional changes were made to the final draft of the
Employee Handbook. Jonathan Pappasideris from the City Attorney’s Office reviewed the
document and suggested some minor changes, which were also incorporated.
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Mr. Werner moved that the Board adopt the revisions to the Employee Handbook. Ms. Olsen
seconded the motion. Ms. Thornhill raised the concern about the Library being closed on Easter
Sunday; after some discussion it was determined that the motion would carry and the issue of
the Library being closed on Easter Sunday would be discussed at a later Board meeting. The
motion to adopt the revisions to the Library Employee Handbook passed unanimously.

Library Policy Revision: E6 Patron Behavior and Library Use

This policy revision was reviewed by the City Attorney’s office who suggested minor changes,
which have been incorporated.

Mr. Werner moved that the Board adopt the revision to E6: Patron Behavior and Library Use and
replace them with E6: Patron Behavior and Rules of Conduct. Ms. Chilelli seconded the motion,
which passed unanimously.

V. NEW BUSINESS

Board Bylaws Revision: Article 11, Officers

Mr. Werner moved that the Board adopt the revision to the Board Bylaws: Article 2, Officers. Ms.
Olsen seconded the motion. Mr. Nielson noted the deviation from standard bylaws revisions,
which allows for revisions by a majority vote of a quorum at a public meeting that has been
advertised ten days prior to the meeting. Mr. Giacoma moved to adopt the amendment to the
Bylaws as proposed, striking first the revision that reads “No other Board members is able to
accept the position or possesses sufficient experience to adequately discharge the
responsibilities of the office...” and add the requirement of “a two-thirds majority of the current
Library Board.” Ms. Chilelli seconded the motion. The amendment to the motion passed
unanimously.

VI. OLD BUSINESS (CONT.)

Board Nominating Committee Report

At May’s regular Board meeting, the Board Nominating Committee — comprised of Ms. Chilelli,
Ms. Olsen, and Ms. Thornhill — have nominated Kevin Werner to serve as President, Emilie
Charles to serve as Vice President, Denise Thornhill to serve as Secretary, and Ella Olsen to serve
as Past President. Ms. Charles and Ms. Gupta voted electronically in favor of all of the
nominations.

Ms. Olsen moved that the Board elect Kevin Werner to serve as President of the Salt Lake City
Public Library Board of Directors. Mr. Werner noted that he did not seek out this election. Mr.
Giacoma expressed the value of maintaining the continuity of leadership on the Board during the
Executive Director transition. Ms. Chilelli seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

Ms. Olsen moved that the Board elect Emilie Charles to serve as Vice President of the Salt Lake
City Public Library Board of Directors. Ms. Chilelli seconded the motion, which passed
unanimously.

Ms. Olsen moved that the Board elect Denise Thornhill to serve as the Secretary of the Salt Lake
City Public Library Board of Directors. Ms. Chilelli seconded the motion, which passed
unanimously.

Mr. Werner appointed Ms. Olsen to the Executive Committee to serve as Past President. It was
suggested that the Board Bylaws be revised to account for the role of Past President on the
Executive Committee.
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VIL. NEW BUSINESS (CONT.)

Volunteers of America Report

Ms. Ehrman introduced Torle Nendee, Jen Page, and Ethan Sellers of Volunteers of America
(VOA) who work at the Library as the Library Engagement Team. Mr. Sellers updated the Board
on the work they have been doing since they joined The City Library in May 2012.

Library Service Managers Introduction — will be at July’s regular Board meeting.

VIII.  BOARD PRESIDENT'S REPORT
Board Retreat: Will be held on July 12 from approximately 11:30am-5:30pm; location TBD.

Tasks for John Spears: Mr. Werner and Ms. Hamilton will be drafting a to-do list for Mr. Spears,
which will be distributed to the full Board for their input.

Formal Communications: Mr. Werner noted that he signed the contract with Mr. Spears and that
he signed a formal letter to SirsiDynix regarding their ILS bid protest.

IX. LIBRARY DIRECTOR'’S REPORT

Preparing for Transition: Ms. Hamilton met with John Spears to discuss Library issues. She will
be providing him with a briefing report to support his transition as the Library’s new Executive
Director along with a three-month, six-month, and annual list of priorities developed by Ms.
Hamilton and Mr. Werner, which will also be reviewed by the full Board.

Employee Handbook Meetings: After meeting with Board members, some additional changes
were made to the final draft of the Employee Handbook. Jonathan Pappasideris from the City
Attorney’s Office reviewed the document and suggested some minor changes, which were also
incorporated. Ms. Hamilton noted that some Board Members feel strongly that the Library should
not be closed on Easter Sunday because it is based on the Christian faith. Please note the
discussion under Old Business: Library Employee Handbook. Ms. Hamilton thanked Ms.
Chapman and members of the Employee Handbook taskforce for their work on rewriting the
handbook.

Suicide Prevention: Ms. Hamilton met with representatives of the University of Utah’s
Neuropsychiatric Institute (UUNI) mobile crisis team; Shaun Cross, Library security supervisor;
the VOA team, and Ms. Chapman to discuss preventative measure that the Library could
incorporate to mitigate suicides at the Main Library. Ms. Hamilton and Ms. Ehrman also met with
Steve Crane of VCBO (the local architecture firm involved in designing the Main Library) to
discuss retrofitting the Library with features to decrease suicides. Mr. Crane offered to work pro
bono to come up with some ideas for the Library and will report back by August 1, 2013. The
Library also plans to sponsor some suicide prevention programming for the public.

Protest Hearing: Library administration has been spending a lot of time preparing for the protest
hearing with SirsiDynix, which took place on June 17, 2013.
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Tagging: Tagging has been completed at Main and all branch libraries; over a two-month period
over 470,000 items were retagged. Ms. Hamilton thanked the staff for their work on this project.

Ms. Hamilton thanked the Board for the opportunity to work at the Library and commended the
Board and employees for their passion and commitment to the institution. Ms. Hamilton will be
available until November to aid in Mr. Spears’ transition. Ms. Steed will serve as Acting Director
until Mr. Spears begins on July 15, 2013.

X. BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS REPORT

Glendale Branch Library Update

Mr. Giacoma updated the Board on the Glendale Library project. The architects are addressing
technical issues; the bidding process for contractors is still underway, with the steering
committee meeting to review some opportunities to reduce the building estimates; 21 artists
have submitted proposals for permanent artwork and installations in the building.

Marmalade Branch Library Update
Ms. Olsen introduced Kevin Blalock, Marmalade Library architect, who updated the Board on the
Marmalade site development, project schedule, upcoming work, and building design.

FINANCE REPORT

Financial Statement Review

Mr. Bunting reviewed May’s financial report with the Board. At the end of May, Financial
Services migrated to a new software system, which resulted in a slightly different appearance of
the monthly financial report.

XI. STRATEGIC PLAN/OPERATIONS REPORT

Operations Report

Early Literacy and Children’s Services: All 2012-13 targets have been surpassed for this outcome.
As of June 14, 2013, 3084 children have signed up for Summer Reading.

Teen Services: As of June 24, 2013, all 800 reading logs have been given out for Teen Summer
Reading; last year, the Library distributed 300 total.

On July 13, the GNZAP (Graphic Novel, Zines, and Alternative Press) committee will be hosting
the annual Alt Press Fest at the Main Library Urban Room, which draws teens and adults sharing
ideas on alternative forms of print media.

Adult Services: On June 29 at 11am, Salt Lake Tribune cartoonist Pat Bagley will be hosting a
panel discussion about “Satire and the Sacred” and how religion is treated in satire, and will be
followed by a cartooning workshop for kids ages 10-18.

Sprague Branch is participating in the Sugarhouse Arts Festival on the 4th of July. The festival
features more than a hundred artists and craftspeople, live music, food, and a children’s area.

On July 14, from 1-5pm, the Library will be hosting its first Bastille Day Celebration in the
auditorium and on the plaza with food, films, and music.

Dashboard
Ms. Ehrman presented May’s dashboard.

4 0f 5



‘ |‘ The Clty I_l bra ry Board of Directors Mjefrtl;n%ﬁ/llggtf;

THE SALT LAKE CITY PUBLIC LIBRARY SYSTEM DRAFT - PENDING BOARD APPROVAL

XIl. OTHER
No other business.

XIll.  ADJOURN
Mr. Gillilan moved to adjourn the meeting. Ms. Chilelli seconded the motion, which passed

unanimously. The meeting adjourned at 5:55pm.

UPCOMING SCHEDULE
Board retreat: July 12, 2013 from approximately 11:30am-5:00pm; location TBD.

The Salt Lake City Public Library Board of Directors will hold their regular meeting on Monday,
July 22, 2013, at 4:00pm in the ||l
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